
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
Dear Parents, 
 
WELCOME BACK  
Here we are back again for another action packed and productive year of teaching and learning.  I trust you enjoyed 
the festive season and then time together as family and friends soaking the wonderful weather we were fortunate to 
experience throughout the holidays.  Welcome Back, it’s been wonderful to witness the return of our students with 
smiles and enthusiasm as they enter their new classrooms for 2019.  I always appreciate that they are in full uniform, 
clean and crisp including their hats to protect them from the harmful sunrays.   
 
We have been extremely fortunate again to have our school buildings and grounds well placed for the safe return of 
our students.  The classrooms look fabulous with the luxury of space and modern features, the outside will look 
superb once the Japanese garden area has been landscaped (scheduled for Easter Holidays).   
 
The school grounds were left in a healthy state thank you to all those families who used it responsibly.  James Latu 
could be seen around the school throughout the holidays maintaining grounds and ensuring that obstacles 
promoted by the weather were removed. I would like to thank John Blair for ensuring that we came back to a shining 
school, carpets steam cleaned and windows in and out sparkling!   
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I would like to express my sincere thanks to so many dedicated staff that frequented the school during the holidays 
setting up their classrooms and preparing programs; that commitment to our students makes HEPS a great and 
caring school for our students.  
 
Each year we endeavour to improve and remain innovative to best meet the needs of 21st century teaching and 
learning.  This year we have introduced an important new area of learning, STEAM (Science, Technology, 
Engineering, Art and Maths).    Teachers will speak more about this during their Information Evening presentation.   
 
WELCOME TO OUR FOUNDATION STUDENTS AND OUR NEW FAMILIES 
Apart from all our Foundation students, who by the way look superb and very proud in their school uniforms, I 
welcome all our new students and families and trust that they will settle well into HEPS.   
 
WELCOME TO OUR NEW STAFF MEMBERS 
Welcome to our team the following staff members: 
Miss Catherine Vastbinder - Foundation 
Miss Jessica Oakey  - Level 1 
Mr Brian Clarke   - Level 1 
Mrs Kaye Edgell   - Level 4 
 
We welcome staff back from Family Leave: 
Mrs Courtney Ryan  -  Level 5 
 
 
CONGRATULATIONS  

Over the holidays we had two staff members get married. 
Congratulations to Mrs. Megan Slight (nee’ Wadsworth) and Mrs. 
Rhandi Henwood (nee’ Arthur). They both had a wonderful day, 
shared with family and close friends. We wish both Megan and Ron, and Rhandi and Adam all the 
very best for their future together.   

 
Congratulations to Mr. Brendan Garvey who has been appointment to the role of Acting Assistant Principal for term 
1. Brendan will oversee the role of Buildings and Ground, OH&S and Data coordination and professional learning. 
During this time, we welcome Mrs. Kaye Edgell into 4B for term 1. Kaye is a very experience teacher, who hold the 
same high standards that we expect here at HEPS.  
     
We also welcome preservice teacher from Deakin: 
Miss Eleanor Yeske and Mr Danyon Smith in 3D and 2C; Eleanor will teach with Mr Steve Smith and Danyon will 
teach with Mrs Megan Slight at 3 different periods throughout the year, beginning, middle and end to experience 
student development socially, emotionally and academically.    
 
INFORMATION EVENINGS 
The teachers look forward to informing you of your children’s learning in the year ahead at the Information Evenings 
set for the week commencing Monday 11th February.  The Dates and Times are as follows: 
Foundation:  Tuesday 12th February commencing 6.30pm 
Levels 1 and 2:  Thursday 14th February commencing 6.30pm 
Levels 3 and 4:  Wednesday 13th February commencing 6.30pm, and 
Levels 5 and 6:  Monday 11th February commencing 6.30pm  
 
Your child’s teacher will provide you more detailed information via Compass.  
 
PARENT/TEACHER EXCHANGE  
Our staff believe that this is an important opportunity for parents to provide information 
that maybe pertinent to their child’s ability to learn and success in school.  If you have 
information that is vital to a better understanding of your child’s needs please contact your 



child’s teacher and arrange a mutually agreeable time.  Teachers will contact you for a meeting before the end of the 
term if they wish to speak to you about the settling period.    
 
 
TISSUES AND CHAMPAGNE  

As is our tradition we would like to welcome the  parents of our Foundation 
students to our school and find out how their young ones, as well as 
themselves are settling; The Parents’ Association will do this in style on 
Friday 8th February as they provide a special morning tea including (for the 
daring), champagne.  This will also be an opportunity to share the joys and 
tears of losing their little ones to school as well as forge new friendships 

and connections. Thank you to our Parents’ Association for a very worthwhile event; please join us in the staff room 
at 9.15am for this event.  
 
 
IMPORTANT INFORMATION REQUIRED BY THE SCHOOL  
These forms will go out this week 

¶ Medical Management Plan  

¶ School Asthma Action Plan 
Via compass: 

¶ Permission to be photographed  

¶ Internet Code of Practice 

¶ ICT Code of Conduct 

¶ HEPS ICT Agreement 
Please ensure that these forms are completed by Monday 18th February, as this information allows for the efficient 
running of the school’s programs as well as your children’s safety.   
Please address every form, placing some response (that is consent or non-consent) and returning it so that we are 
aware of your wishes, thank you.   
 
Remember that medicines will be stored in a safe room and students will be administered at the correct time under 
the close supervision of our School Nurse or one of our First Aid staff.   We require all medicines to be stored in a 
safe place so that no other children will be at risk of swallowing or tampering with them.   Thank you for your 
cooperation.   
 
STUDENT SAFETY 
Any families who have information about the custody of their children and/or other restrictive court orders should 
notify the school so that we can carry out our responsibilities in ensuring that children are where they should be out 
of school hours.  If you have any Court Orders or relevant information provide a copy to the school as soon as 
possible. 
 
ROAD SAFETY  
School has only just started and I have already been contacted by parents and 
staff concerned about the unsafe and impatient behavior of drivers.  Please obey 
the road and parking laws and always drive in a manner that ensures 
consideration of others and most importantly the safety and wellbeing of 
everyone particularly our students who are witnessing and learning from our 
behaviors.   
 
Also please model or promote the use of our crossing personnel when crossing Canterbury Road and Armstrong 
Road respectively.  
 



 
CANTEEN  
The Canteen will commence its service this Monday 4th February, and then will 
continue every Monday, Wednesday and Friday.  If you can spare any days to help 
serve and prepare lunches in the Canteen please inform Vicki Allan, our Canteen 
Manager, or the ladies in the Office.  Your support would be greatly appreciated.  
 
Please make sure that you provide money for your child’s lunch order; students without money in their orders will 
be provided a vegemite sandwich.  
 
2019 Timetable and Curriculum 

As you are aware, there are a total of 28 grades. To continue to provide all students a well-rounded and balanced 

curriculum we will continue to have 6 times 50 minutes sessions each day. The daily timetable:  

 

9:00 - 9:50am Session 1 

9:50 - 10:40am Session 2 

10:40 - 11:10am Morning Recess 

11:10 - 12:00pm Session 3 

12:00 - 12:50pm Session 4 

12:50 - 1:00pm  Lunch Eating Time 

1:00 - 1:50pm Lunch Recess 

1:50 - 2:40pm Session 5 

2:40 - 3:30pm Session 6 

 

We are pleased to announce a new specialist program this year, STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering. Arts and 

Maths).   

Students in each year level will attend specialist programs, as follows: 

  Weekly Session in Minutes ς 
Whole Year 

Weekly Session in Minutes ς 
Semester 

 Art Music STEAM PE Japanese 
Intercultural 

Studies 

Foundation  50 50 50 50 50 50 

Level 1 50 50 50 50 50 50 

Level 2 50 50 50 50 50 50 

Level 3 50 50 50 50 50 50 

Level 4 50 50 50 50 50 50 

Level 5 50 50 50 50 50 50 

Level 6 50 50 50 50 50 50 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 



 
RAISING CONCERNS 

Late last year, I placed in the newsletter HEPS’s process when raising concerns. At HEPS, we welcome feedback, both 

positive and negative, and we are dedicated to continuous improvement. We value open communication with our 

families and are committed to understanding concerns and addressing them appropriately. 

We value and encourage open and positive relationships with our school community. We understand that it is in the 

best interests of students for there to be a trusting relationship between families and our school. 

When addressing a concern, we work hard at ensuring that all involved parties will: 

•             ensure student safety is our collective number one priority 
•             raise and discuss issues in a courteous and respectful manner 
•             acknowledge that the goal is to achieve an outcome that is in the affected student’s best interests and 

acceptable to all parties 
•             act in good faith and respect the privacy and confidentiality of those involved, as appropriate 
•             recognise that all parties, including the broader school community, have rights and responsibilities that 

must be balanced 
•             recognise that schools and the Department may be subject to legal constraints on their ability to act or 

disclose information in some circumstances. 
 

Whilst all of this is vital, it is also important to understand that due to privacy laws and legislation, we cannot have 

discussions regarding other people or children. While you may bring any issue or concern to the attention of the 

Principal, if you do hear about issues that are important for the school to be aware of, please encourage those who 

are directly involved to come and see the Principal as soon as it is convenient. 

At HEPS, we are always happy to discuss with parents/carers and community members any concerns that they may 

have. Concerns that you have regarding your child in the first instance should be directed to your child’s teacher. 

Where possible, school staff will work with you to ensure that your concerns are appropriately addressed. 

Where concerns cannot be resolved in this way, parents or community members may wish to make a formal 

complaint to the Principal. 

If you would like to make a formal complaint, in most cases, depending on the nature of the concern raised, our 

school will first seek to understand the issues and will then convene a resolution meeting with the aim of resolving 

the concern together. The following process will apply: 

1.            Complaint received: Please either email, telephone or arrange a meeting through the front office with the 

Principal, to outline your concern so that we can fully understand what the issues are. We can discuss your concern 

in a way that is convenient for you, whether in writing, in person or over the phone. 

2.            Information gathering: Depending on the issues raised in the concern, the Principal or Assistant Principal 

may need to gather further information to properly understand the situation. This process may also involve speaking 

to others to obtain details about the situation or the concerns raised. 

3.            Response: Where possible, a resolution meeting will be arranged with the Principal or Assistant Principal to 

discuss the concern with the objective of reaching a resolution satisfactory to all parties. If after the resolution 

meeting we are unable to resolve the concern together, we will work with you to produce a written summary of the 

issues raised in the event you would like to take further action about it. In some circumstances, the Principal may 

determine that a resolution meeting would not appropriate. In this situation, a response to the issue raised will be 

provided in writing. 

4.            Timelines:  Heathmont East Primary School will acknowledge receipt of your complaint as soon as possible 

(usually within 48 hours) and will seek to resolve concerns in a timely manner. Depending on the complexity of the 



complaint, Heathmont East Primary School may need some time to gather enough information to fully understand 

the circumstances of your concern. We will endeavour to complete any necessary information gathering and hold a 

resolution meeting where appropriate within 10 working days of the concern being raised. In situations where 

further time is required, Heathmont East Primary School will consult with you and discuss any interim solutions to 

the dispute that can be put in place. 

Finally, it is important to note that we take all concerns seriously and do our best to find out the facts so that we can 

implement the necessary measures. We, as a Victorian organisation that provides services or facilities to children are 

required by law to comply with the Child Safe Standards. The Child Safe Standards are comprised of three 

overarching principles and seven broad standards. These have been designed to drive cultural change in 

organisations, so that protecting children from abuse is embedded in the everyday thinking and practice of leaders, 

staff and volunteers. 

This will assist organisations to: 

¶ Promote the safety of children 

¶ Prevent child abuse 

¶ Ensure effective processes are in place to respond to and report allegations of child abuse 

¶ Encourage children to ‘have a say’, especially on issues that are important to them or about decisions that 

affect their lives. 

 
For further information on our Child Safe policy, Child Safe Code of Conduct or our policy on Mandatory Reporting, 

please visit our school’s website (https://www.heathmonteastps.vic.edu.au/parent-information). Also our Concerns 

and Complaints policy is also on our school website (https://www.heathmonteastps.vic.edu.au/policies-procedures) 

If you would like further information from the Department of Education, please follow this link 

(https://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/principals/spag/community/pages/parentcomplaints.aspx) 

 
 

Thank you for your contribution to a successful start to the year, we appreciate working in partnership with you so 
that we can provide our students the best opportunity to AIM HIGH.  2019 has certainly started off as a great year! 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Dale Blythman 
Acting Principal 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.heathmonteastps.vic.edu.au/policies-procedures
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/principals/spag/community/pages/parentcomplaints.aspx


 

 

 

 

For those who do not know me, my name is Brendan Garvey and I have been a teacher at HEPS since 2005. 

I am extremely excited and proud to be the Acting Assistant Principal for Term 1 at this fantastic school. My 

major responsibilities this term include ensuring our buildings and grounds are maintained to a high 

standard, providing a safe workplace (OHS) and assisting in a range of administration procedures. I have 

already been quite flattered by the kind words of encouragement from our school community and please 

do not hesitate to come and have a chat to me if you see me wandering the yard (usually unblocking drains 

in the junior area!). I am also kept busy at home with an energetic two and a half year old daughter and a 

cheeky one year old son. I am a keen follower of most sports and am a very frustrated Carlton supporter. I 

hope every member of the HEPS community has a successful and fulfilling year. 
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Compass: Excursions and Incursions 

Over the past three years, we have been using Compass as a means for excursion and incursion consent and payment. This will STILL continue, however 

there will be some changes to the procedure which will have an impact on parents and children. 

The following changes will be in place, for all excursions/ incursions and camps, beginning Term 2, 2018: 

¶ !ƭƭ /ƻƳǇŀǎǎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ όŜȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŎǳǊǎƛƻƴǎύ ǿƛƭƭ Ǝƻ Ψ[ƛǾŜ ǘƻ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ ƻƴ /ƻƳǇŀǎǎ ǎƛȄ όсύ ǿŜŜƪǎ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ŘŀǘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ and 
an email will be forwarded to your nominated email account linked to Compass 

¶ !ƭƭ ΨƭŀǊƎŜΩ /ƻƳǇŀǎǎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ όƛΦŜΥ ŎŀƳǇǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎύ ǿƛƭƭ Ǝƻ Ψ[ƛǾŜ ǘƻ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ ŦƛŦǘŜŜƴ όмрύ ǿŜŜƪǎ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŘŀǘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘΣ 
ensuring those who require a payment plan will have seven (7) fortnightly opportunities to provide payment 

¶ Paper notices can be distributed to families who do not have access to Compass once the event is live 

¶ An email reminder will be sent out to parents who have not paid and/or provided consent. This will be sent three (3) weeks prior 
to the event and again, within five (5) working days of the event closing 

¶ All events will close one (1) week prior to the date of the activity 

¶ After the event has closed, unfortunately parents will be unable to consent or pay online or at the office. If this was to occur, 
your child will remain at school and placed in another class for the duration of the excursion/incursion 

 

All of these changes to our Compass procedure for events will be included in our Excursion/Incursion policy, which is currently in the process of being 

updated and ratified. 

 

If you have any questƛƻƴǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ [ŜǎƭŜȅ ²ŀƭƭŀŎŜ ƻǊ 5ŀƭŜ .ƭȅǘƘƳŀƴ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ. 

 

 



Positive Education @ HEPS 

Last year, HEPS staff and school council commenced the journey of implementing Positive Education to the school.  

HEPS is excited to be a part of the Maroondah Plus 10 Schools partnership between the Maroondah City Council, the 

Maroondah Principal Network, the DET, the University of Melbourne and the Institute of Positive Education.  The 

Maroondah Plus 10 Schools are working together to implement Positive Education in order to raise the wellbeing of 

young people in Maroondah.  

Positive Education is one of the Key Improvement Strategies in our 2019 Annual Implementation Plan.  In 2019, our 

focus for staff is to ‘Live It’, meaning staff will gain a deep understanding and self-practice for Positive Education.  

Positive Education will then be further introduced to the whole school community from 2020.   

On Tuesday 29th January, HEPS staff joined the Maroondah network of schools in a ‘Live It’ day.   1000 plus school 

staff from across the network met at the Melbourne Convention Centre and were energised by motivational 

speaker, Chris Helder, who presented his theory of ‘Useful Belief’.  Education Minister, James Merlino also addressed 

the network, endorsing the Plus 10 Schools project.  After a short stroll across the Yarra and a chat over lunch, HEPS 

staff had the exclusive opportunity to hear from UK book writer, Kathryn Lovewell.  Kathryn spoke about self-

compassion and shared some practical self-compassion exercises.  Staff have since been reflecting on the 

presentations and how these align with their personal and professional believes and values.  This has been a great 

opportunity for our team of staff to gain common language and understanding, whilst also learning and being 

respectful of different personal beliefs and values.   

We look forward to learning and living more Positive Education and sharing this with the wider community.   

Christine Pillot                                                                                                                                             Assistant Principal – 

Student Wellbeing 

Active Travel 

In term 4 last year we held an Active Travel month.  We congratulate all students who walked or rode their bike to 

school during the Active Travel campaign, 8th October to 2nd November.  Over the 4 weeks, HEPS students 

collectively actively travelled to and from school over 11,000 trips.  This is an enormous team effort, one that will be 

hard to beat this year.  Thank you to all families who got involved in our special active travel events, especially the 

family breakfast.  There was a happy and positive vibe as the community came together, mingling whilst sharing a 

healthy breakfast.   

Thank you to our dynamic active travel to school team, comprising of parents, students and staff who worked 

proficiently to organise and run the special events.   

A special thank you to a number of organisations who made the generous prize donations and contributed to the 

breakfast:   

- Suburban Whole Foods Café, Kilsyth ɀ Nic May 

- Socks ɀ Box family 

- Dandenong Ranges Basketball 

- Spalding / Sherrin 
- Powerade  

The active travel to school team will re-commence soon.  We welcome new members who are passionate to 

promote active and healthy ways to travel to school.  Our next meeting is on Wednesday 20th February at 3.30pm, in 

the staffroom.  If you are interested, please come along to the meeting, and or see Christine Pillot for further details.   

In the meantime, wishing everyone happy and safe travels to and from school! 

Active Travel to School Team    



 

     INSTRUMENTAL LEARNING  

@ HEPS    

2019 will be another exciting year and the Instrumental Staff at HEPS are looking 

forward to a great year of music making! This is your chance to join the many 

enthusiastic music makers at school, and become part of a school band.  

 

Learning music is a wonderful opportunity t hat is not offered at every primary 

school. HEPS is very fortunate to have multiple instrumental teachers offering 

tuition on a variety of instruments.  

 

When students have reached an appropriate standard of playing they are invited to 

join one of our ensembles. We have a Concert Band, a String Ensemble, and a 

Rock Band who all rehearse and perform regularly throughout the school year. This 

is a chance for our band members to develop valuable performance skills. 

Performing for others is a real treat that our  band members really look forward to!  

 

INSTRUMENT AVAILABILITY  

 

HEPS has a number of woodwind, brass and string instruments available to hire, 

however the supply is limited and parents may be required to purchase or hire an 

instrument from an external sou rce.  

 

COST AND LESSON DETAILS 

 

Each Instrumental teacher at HEPS works as a sole trader and therefore lesson 

prices will vary between teachers. More information regarding cost can be found 

from the relevant instrumental teacher. Lessons vary between 20 and 30 minutes.  
 

If you would like more information on how to enrol in the instrumental program and 

to be part of the band, come and see me, or leave your contact details at the office. 

Michael Mietzcke. 
 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

Monday February 4th Kerryn Hughes 

Wednesday February 6th Mandy Maggs 

Friday February 8th Nicole angus 
Sarah Black 

Monday February 11th Jo Larkin 

Wednesday February 13th Gayle Alexander 

Friday February 15th Tamara Rogers 
Gaylene Daniltchenko 

Monday February 18th Stephanie Conyers 

Wednesday February 20th Many Buchanan 

Friday February 22nd Marie Newell 
Natalie Butler 

CANTEEN MANAGER 
VICKI ALLAN 

 

CANTEEN 

ATTENDANCE 

DID YOU KNOW?.........Attendance 

For those families going on holidays please collect application form from the office which must be completed and returned 

for Principal approval, PRIOR to your holiday, in accordance with the Department’s requirements for attendance records.   

 
To Acting Principal: Mr Dale Blythman, 

 

I wish to request approval for our holiday, (please supply details) 

 

from ___________________________  to  __________________________ inclusive for my child/children 

 

Name Grade 

  

  

  

 

      ____________________________________                                              __________________ 

                       Parent’s signature                                                                                     Date  

 

This note must be returned to the office as parent notification for permanent school records. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Disclaimer:  
Heathmont East Primary School does not necessarily endorse the products in this newsletter and parents are at liberty to make their own choices. 

For your convenience we would like to 

remind you that payments for 

excursions, swimming and other school 

activities can be made directly via the 

ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ōŀƴƪ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘΦ 

ACCOUNT NAME:  

Heathmont East Primary School Official 

Account 

BSB: 063 ς 191 

ACCOUNT NO: 1003 9330 

Please ensure the family name and 

excursion details are noted on the 

payment. 
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